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8th July 2021 

Dear Parents, carers, children and staff, 

Unfortunately, Mr. Roberts, the Interim Headteacher will not be returning to Phoenix St. Peter before the 
summer holidays, or in September. Mr. Roberts worked hard for the school since Christmas and I am sure you will 
join me in thanking him and wishing him well. 

I am currently the Headteacher of Gunton Primary in North Lowestoft. This is a very successful school 
academically, artistically and in the sporting arena and it has thrived in our Trust. The Trust and myself are equally 
ambitious for Phoenix St. Peter Academy. 

It has been my pleasure to be supporting the school recently. The children have been very welcoming, polite and 
responsible. The staff team have also been very professional, welcoming and hard working. I have read every 
child’s end of year report and been very impressed. I also really enjoyed seeing the Sports Day that Mr. Russell 
organised, well done to all the children for taking part and showing such a lot of effort and courage to do their 
best. 

I am delighted to say that from September I will be the Associate Headteacher for Phoenix St. Peter Academy for 
the next academic year. I will be working 4 days a week with the staff and children here, to ensure that we 
continue to improve and provide a good education, with one day a week at Gunton Primary. 

One of our Senior and most experienced school leaders, Mr. Tim Culpin, Director of Education (North) for REAch2, 
will be the Executive Headteacher for the next academic year. He will be ensuring that I and the rest of the team 
are challenged and accountable for driving on the school, and improving what we do for the children. 

I can also confirm that a letter regarding our class structure and other exciting plans for the school will be issued 
on Friday 9th July. 

I very much look forward to working with you all next academic year, thank you for your support and wish you all 
a safe and pleasant summer break. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Mr. Matthew Jordan 
Associate Headteacher 
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